# Trinity Lutheran School Newsletter *May 20, 2025*



## Calendar of Events:

Wednesday, May 21

K-8 Park Day

Thursday, May 22

ECE Park Day

Thursday, May 22

8th Grade Graduation at 6:00pm

11:00am Chapel (All are invited!)
11:30am Dismissal - Last Day of School
(Only AM Bus - No End of Day Pick-Up)
Extended Care Closes at 11:30am

Friday, May 23

\*\*\*\*Yearbooks will be distributed this week.

\*\*\*\*Kwik Trip Scrip Bonus - through end of May.

\*\*\*\*Summer service schedule begins June 1 - Only one service at 9am

#### CHAPEL 8:15 am

5/16/25 OFFERINGS: \$38.26

Yearly Total: \$983.38

All are welcome to join us each Friday.

We are so close to reaching \$1,000 toward the Steve Witte Memorial Scholarship!



## WEEKLY MESSAGE FROM PASTOR FRICKE

#### Stars

I love to look up at the sky and watch the stars come out at night. I like to see if I can make out the shape of the Milky Way and find the constellations I learned when I was a kid. And I can't help but think what an awesome God we have, who made all this!

What if all those stars were suddenly gone? What if you went out at night, looked up into the sky, and saw nothing? There would still be beauty in rest of the world. God would be just as awesome and powerful and loving as before. But it wouldn't be as easy to see it in the dark.

St. Paul wrote to the Philippians: "Do everything without grumbling or arguing.... Then you will shine... like stars in the sky as you hold firmly to the word of life" (Philippians1:14,15). God wants us to shine—to reflect his love in a sin-darkened world. If we don't, he will not stop being God. He will be just as awesome and powerful and loving as always. It would be our loss, not his.

As this school year ends, think about all that. The world needs light. Thank God his love shines in your heart. Let it show in your life!

#### CR. (cr

## CRAYOLA RECYCLING TIME! (crayons and markers)

Please consider tossing your broken and old crayons plus markers into the boxes close to the office during the month of May! No need to sort colors. The crayons will be sent off to be made into new items.

## REGISTRATION FOR 2025-2026 SCHOOL YEAR

In order for books to be ordered and many other preparations made, we are asking that parents complete the registration steps for 2025/2026 - by May 30. This is an easy process that can be completed by hitting the red box below your Fast Direct Inbox (or through the Registration tab), stating whether or not your child will be returning. Any questions, please contact Mrs. Diel or Mrs. Brazil.

#### TRINITY TIGER RESALE ITEMS-DROP OFF BEFORE AUGUST

In addition to new Tiger apparel being available at Back to School night (August 19), Partners in Education is excited to bring back the Trinity resale items. If you have clothing that no longer fits or are unused, please consider donating them to the resale event. The proceeds go toward events for Trinity families during the school year. An example would be the free movie night at Chilton Cinema. Simply drop off your items to the Trinity office through mid-August. Thank you!!

### Graduation Congratulations!

Trinity member Morgan Behnke received her call to teach from Martin Luther College this past weekend to Divine Savior Academy in Liberty Hill, Texas. She will be teaching first grade. God's blessings to you Morgan!

